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UNITED WAY APPEAL

To Members of the College Community
From Sister Lucille McKillop, President

Within the next few weeks you will once again be given the opportunity to contribute

to the United Way of New England. In making this annual appeal to you, I do it with
the deepest sense of humility, pride and appreciation as I remember your spectacular
response over the last few years.

e s w0 b
Employee Participation 86% 72% 42% 1%
Payroll Deduction 67% 29% 19% 6%
Per Capita Gift $35 $19 $14 $3

This record speaks for itself and encourages me to challenge you to a 1978 goal of

100% participation, an increase in the number of payroll deductions and the all too obvious
fact that the increased cost of living is an even greater burden on the poor and oppressed
than it is upon us.

I have asked Dr. Charles O'Connor to succeed Sister Mary McAuliffe as our Chairman
for the United Way, and I have asked Mr. James Kaull to assist him in this task. I
know you will be hearing from them soon.

I am grateful for your spirit of leadership and loyalty.

THANK YOU, CAROL

Mrs. Carol Bolhouse, Assistant Registrar, will be resigning her position in the Office
of the Registrar effective September 22, 1978. Mrs.Bolhouse has worked at the College
for over eight years and has assisted with such duties as scheduling of courses,
transcript requests and final examination schedules. The College wishes her well

and remains in deep appreciation for her many acts of dedication.



ADMISSIONS OFFICE

Sister M. Audrey, Dean of Admissions, announces the following appointments in the
Admissions Office.

Elizabeth Bagana Vendittelli has been appointed Assistant Dean of Admissions.

Mark Lynch, a 1978 Salve graduate,is the new Admissions Counselor,

ATTENTION ALL STUDENTS!

If you are presently living in an apartment off campus and did not indicate that local
address on your Fall Registration, please call or write to The Office of the Registrar.
Catalogs, Student Information Handbooks and Spring Semester Registration Brochures
will be mailed to the permanent address on file if we do not hear otherwise by September
26. CALL OR WRITE NOW, BEFORE YOU FORGET!

MAJOR-MINOR DECLARATION WEEK - OCTOBER 10-13

All students who have not yet declared their intent to pursue a specific major or minor
should do so in O'Hare Academic Center between the hours o 10 a. m. - 12 Noon or

1 - 3 p.m. during the week of October 10, 1978. It is not necessary for freshmen

to declare their intention prior to the Spring Semester. All upperclassmen should
have a completed Major/Minor Form on file in the Office of Academic Advising by
October 13.

ATTENTION ALL STUDENTS

There is an error in this year's student information handbook calendar.

October 23, 1978, listed as VETERAN'S DAY - NO CLASSES is not a holiday. Students
are asked to adjust their calendars accordingly.

HISTORY/POLITICS ANNOUNCE MENTS

There will be a meeting of all History/Politics department members on October 1
at 6:30 p. m. at the O'Hare Academic Center in room 206. Any persons who are
interested in declaring a major/minor in the department, or who have not picked up
their department handbook should see Sr. Ann Nelson as soon as possible.

Students in the Department of History/Politics who desire to be poll runners for the

Journal Bulletin for the November elections apply to Sr. Ann Nelson. A car is required
and financial compensation will be given.
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SPORTS SCENE

Women's Intramural Soccer

The deadline to sign up for a women's intramural soccer team is September 22.

Men's Varsity Soccer

Anna Maria College will be unable to play Salve Regina's soccer team Saturday,
September 23. Instead, our soccer team will have a scrimmage game against Bryant
College at Bryant on Saturday.

The first home opener game will be September 30 against Annhurst at 1:30 p. m.

SRC PRAYER MEETING

All are welcome to come to the SRC Prayer Meeting on Thursday evenings at 6:30 -
7:30 p. m. in the Ochre Court Drawing Room .

COLLEGE BLOOD DRIVE

College Health Services and Newport Hospital are again sponsoring a blood drive,
September 25, 1978 in O'Hare Academic Center from 2 - 5 p.m. Please help us in
this most urgent need. There are sign-up sheets in all the dormitories and can also be
obtained at Health Services. For any further information call ext. 340.

SENIOR CLASS/REGINA MARIS CAR WASH

Many thanks to everyone who helped make the Senior Class/ Regina Maris Car Wash

the success that it was. We express even warmer gratitude to those individuals outside

of our class who donated their time and effort to our cause. Your thoughtfulness

was most appreciated.
: With Thanks,

Sue Crudup, President of the Senior Class

Maureen McCann, Editor of Regina Maris

REGINA MARIS MEETING

Mr. Dick Swiech, Hunter Publishing Representative for the 1979 Regina Maris has
arranged for a meeting of all students interested in obtaining advertisements from the
community. The meeting will be held on Monday ,September 25 at 7 p.m. in the yearbook
room of Ochre Court, basement. Anyone who succeéds in collecting $1, 000 (equivalent
to 10 full-page ads) will receive a $100 bonus. Please help to make this college-wide
task a successful one.
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"ENSEMBLE'" MEETING

The Music Department is starting an instrumental ensemble which might evolve into
a band, a chamber group, or even a ragtime orchestra -~ perhaps all of these, with
luck.

This "ensemble' will meet on Wednesdays at 3:30 in Mercy Hall, room 202. Faculty,
students, staff, and friends of the college are all invited to join. If you can play any

kind of musical instrument, you are welcome. A new time for rehearsal will be arranged
if this is inconvenient. For more information contact Dr. Day, 209 Mercy, extension 236.

CULTURAL ANTHROPOLOGY CLASS TRIP

The Cultural Anthropology class is planning a field trip to New York City on October 15.
The bus will leave Miley at 8 a. m. and New York at 6 p.m. Price is $10. Please
contact Dr. E. Mayer, room 202, Angelus if you are interested in joining us. We

have a few empty seats left.

INTERIM TRIP TO IRELAND

(Philosophy 399 - 3 credits) =

There are 8 places left for students wishing to go to Ireland this J anuary to study
Irish mythology and story-telling. The itinerary includes Tralee, Galway, Sligo,
and Dublin. See Jim Hersh (Angelus 207) for details, or call 847-1797. A meeting
will be called in the next two weeks to discuss trip details.

ALUMNI BRUNCH

The Newport Chapter of the Salve Regina College Alumni Association will host a
brunch at the Sheraton Islander Inn in the America's Cup Lounge on Sunday, October 1,
1978 at 10 a.m. The Honorable Claiborne Pell will be guest speaker and Sister Lucille
McKillop, President of the College, will give the welcome address to the inembers

of the Alumni. Any member of the faculty or staff who would like to attend please

call the Alumni Office for reservations.

SPORTS ADDENDUM

On Saturday, October 7, the 1978:Salve Intramural Men's and Women's Tennis Tournament
will be held at both the Mercy and Carey courts. Matches will start at 9 a. m. Competition
is open to all Salve students, faculty, and staff. Players must register by noon, Thursday,
October 5, at the Athletic Office, or by seeing either Tim Logan or John Finnegan. There
is no registration fee, but players must bring a fresh can of USTA-approved balls. The
draw, showing times and places for the matches, will be posted late afternoon on October 5,
outside the Athletic Office. Tourney rules may be obtained at the Athletic Office.
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THE NEWPORT COLIE GE - SALVE REGINA CALENDAR, SEPTEMBER 21 - OCTOBER 4

Thursday,21
SRC Prayer Meeting Ochre Court 6:30 - 7:30 p. m.

Drawing Room

Saturday, 23

National Security Seminar O'Hare Auditorium 8:30 - 5 p. m.
Soccer - Salve vs. Bryant College Away 1:30'p. ma,
Ash Creek String Band Carey Mansion 9p.m. -1a.m.
Monday, 25
Blood Drive O'Hare Study Lounge 2 - 5 p.m.
Regina Maris Meeting (Open to Ochre Court Basement { p.m.

all students)
Freshmen Speeches O'Hare Auditorium 8 p. m.
Tuesday, 26
Task Force Team from Our Lady of the Elms College All day

Wednesday, 27
Primaries Freshmen Elections O'Hare All day

Thursday, 28

New England Innovation Group Ochre Court 6 - 10 p. m.
Reception/Dinner

SRC Prayer Meeting Ochre Court Drawing Room 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.

Saturday, 30

Soccer - Sulve vs. Annhurst Home 1:30 p. m.

Sunday, October 1

History/Politics Meeting O'Hare, Room 206 6:30 p. m.
SRC Alumni Brunch Sheraton Islander Inn 9:30 a. m.
Monday, 2

Soccer - Salve vs. Hellenic College Home 3:30 p. m.

Wednesday, 4
Members at large Primaries O'Hare All day
Most Reverend Peter Anthony O'Hare Auditorium 9 - 12 Noon
Rosazza, Auxiliary Bishop of Hartford
"Hispanic Groups in America'"

Liturgy: Saturday, 5 p.m.; Sunday, 11:15 a. m. ; Weekdays: Monday - Friday, 6:45 a.m. &
Noon.,
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